
CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS 

MEMORANDUM 
� 

Date: January 4, 2022 

To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Shawn Murphy, Treasurer/Comptroller 
Frank Schulte, City Administrator 

Re: Budget Amendment-Attorney Fees 

RECEIVED 

[ DEC 2 8 2021 l 
CITY OF GROSSE Pc1NTE WOODS 

CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 

On December 13, 2021, City Council approved a retainer agreement for legal counsel 
with Jacobs and Diemer, to represent the City in the U.S. Specialty Insurance Co. v 
Grosse Pointe Woods, U.S. district court case no. 21- cv-12546. 

Funds were not budgeted for this expense in fiscal year 2021-2022. I am requesting a 
budget amendment in the amount of $50,000 from prior year reserves account 101-000-
697.000 to account 101-210-812.000 claims/outside counsel. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me. 

Thank you. 

Shawn Murphy 
Treasurer/Comptroller 

Frank Schulte' 
City Administrator 

20025 Mack Plaza Drive, Grosse Pointe Woods, Michigan 48236-2397 

Phone: (313) 343-2604 • Fax: (313) 343-2785 • Email: smurphy@gpwmi.us 


